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BOARD OF SELECTMEN SPECIAL MEETING 

TRI-BOARD MEETING 
Monday February 28, 2022 

 
PRESENT:  
 
BOARD of SELECTMEN: First Selectwoman Lynne Vanderslice, Joshua Cole, Kimberley Healy, 

Basam Nabulsi, Ross Tartell 
 
BOARD of FINANCE:   Chair-Michael Kaelin, Steward Koenigsberg, Chris Stroup, Sandra 

Arkell, Matthew Raimondi, Christopher Santosky 
 
BOARD of EDUCATION: Chair-Deborah Low, Ruth Deluca, Jennifer Lalor, Nicola Davies 
 
GUESTS:   Superintendent Dr. Kevin Smith, Chris Burney 
 
  

 Tri-Board Site Visit  
 

Site visits of school began at 6:30pm in the following order: 
A. Cider Mill  
B. WHS  
C. Middlebrook 

 
Tri-Board Meeting – Following the Site Visits – Comstock Community Center- Rm31 

 
Tri-Board Meeting called to order at 7:16pm 
 

D. Public Comment 
None 

 
E. Executive Session to Discuss Legal Reserves 

Motion by all boards moved, seconded and carried to go into Executive Session at 7:17pm 
and invite Kevin Smith. 
 
Out of Executive Session and back in regular session at 7:30pm.  

 
F. Discussion and/or Action 

1. Bond Counsel Guidance Regarding Bonding Eligibility 
Ms. Vanderslice advised that the costs to repaint and replace lighting, ceiling tiles and 
flooring at Middlebrook and WHS are not bondable and will need to be funded through 
operating expenses. 
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2. WPS Proposed Building Projects 
Following discussion, the consensus was that the proposed work discussed was 
necessary and should be funded. 

 
3. Funding Plan for Proposed Building Projects 

Concern was expressed about the impact on the FY2024 mill rate of the projected 
request of $1.7 million in operating capital.   It would occur at the same time all 
other costs are expected to be higher due to inflation will result in an unacceptable 
increase in taxes in FY2024.  Next year is a revaluation year.  Residential values 
are expected to increase and commercial values to decrease, meaning a shift from 
commercial to residential taxpayers, meaning an even higher impact on most 
residential taxpayers.  

 
Commercial property currently accounts for a substantial 20% of the Town’s grand 
list.  The project at 141 Danbury Road and others being proposed won’t be 
complete for a few years.  

 
Superintendent Smith agreed to relook at the work schedule and attempt to spread 
it out more smoothly over a plus or minus 5-year period.   

 
General recognition of the difficult decisions for the BOF for this year and next as they 
attempt to balance needs and residents’ wants with residents’ concerns about the 
property tax burden in Wilton and residents’ expectation of low increases based on the 
most recent history of a 3.77% mill rate decrease and otherwise low mill rate increases.  

 
4. Proposed BOE FY2023 5-Year Bonded Capital Plan 

The BOE did not have any additions to the 5-year bonded capital plan (see attached 5 Year 
Bonded Capital Requests). 

 
G. Public Comment 

None 
 

H. Adjournment  
There being no further business all boards adjourned their meetings at 8:28pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Lynne A. Vanderslice 
 

 
 
 
















